

26 West Anapamu St., 2nd Floor Santa Barbara, CA 93101 tel: 805.963.0583 fax: 805.962.9080 • www.cecsb.org

Board of Directors

Dave Davis President

Laura Capps Vice President

Dennis Allen
Past President

Karl Hutterer Treasurer

Jordan benShea Secretary

Jeff Carmody Adam Green Chris Hahn Bruce Kendall Kim Kimbell Adam Rhodes Stan Roden

John H. Steed

Marc McGinnes - *Emeritus* Paul Relis - *Emeritus* Selma Rubin - *In Memoriam*

Sigrid Wright
CEO/Executive Director

Partnership Council

Megan Birney Pauline S. Chandler Neil Dipaola

Gillian V. Grant

Krista Harris

Bryan Henson

Dana Jennings

Eric Lohela Ruth Loomer

Laura McGlothlin

Russ McGlothlin

Dawn Mitcham

Susan Owens

Perrin Pellegrin

Bret A. Stone

Jacob Tell

Elizabeth Wagner

Randy Weiss

Jules Zimmer

August 25, 2015

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors 105 E. Anapamu St, Suite 407 Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Re: Phillips 66 Rail Spur in Nipomo - OPPOSE

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors:

The Community Environmental Council (CEC) strongly encourages you to oppose the proposed Phillips 66 Rail Spur project in Nipomo. CEC recommends that The Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors notify The San Luis Obispo County Planning Commission of the County's opposition and urge the Commission to deny this project.

The proposed Phillips 66 Rail project in Nipomo will bring undo and unacceptable risk to the businesses and residents of Santa Barbara County. Increased oil train traffic dramatically increases the probability of a tragic environmental disaster or significant loss of human life. In California, recent increases in oil train traffic have correlated to an increase in oil spills and incidents. According to California's Interagency Rail Safety Working Group, the number of annual petroleum spills from trains has nearly doubled from 98 in 2010 to 182 in 2013.

The blast zone for oil trains extends one mile in either direction from the rail tracks. Within Santa Barbara County, this blast zone includes a hospital, schools, numerous businesses and homes. The proposed Phillips 66 Rail Spur would bring no benefit to Santa Barbara County, only tremendous risk.

CEC strongly opposes this project and encourages Board of Supervisors to do the same.

Sincerely,

Sigrid Wright

Executive Director/ CEO

http://sd27.senate.ca.gov/sites/sd27.senate.ca.gov/files/0il%20By%20Rail%20Safety%20in%20California.pdf

¹ State of California Interagency Rail Safety Working Group, "Oil by Rail Safety in California – Preliminary Findings and Recommendations," June 10, 2014, http://sd27.senate.ca.gov/sites/sd27.senate.ca.gov/files/Oil%20By%20Rail%20Safety%20in%20